

MINUTES OF THE SEVENTH REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL FOR
THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF VANSCOY #345 FOR 2016 HELD ON
THURSDAY AUGUST 11TH 2016 IN THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL
CHAMBERS.

Present at the meeting were Reeve Floyd Chapple, Councillors, Daryl Jorgenson,
George Kool, Orest Michalowski, James Harvey, Leonard Junop, Ron Stevens,
and Administrator Tony Obrigewitch.

Delegations: Scott Loewen, Foreman

Reeve Chapple called the meeting to order at 8:11 AM.

- Agenda 238/16 Stevens moved that we adopt the August agenda.
Carried.
- Minutes 238/16 Junop moved that the minutes of the August meeting be approved as
submitted
Carried.
- EMO 239/16 Kool moved that we set up a meeting regarding establishing an area EMO
with the Town of Delisle, the Village of Vanscoy and that they each have 3
representatives at the meeting and that they bring their existing EMO plans with
them, further that we also invite the Chair from the Delisle and District Fire
Commission.
Carried.
- 240/16 Jorgenson moved that we also invite the Village of Asquith to the EMO
meeting.
Carried.
- Alawa 241/16 Harvey moved that a letter be sent to Allan Carlson and Gary Chad stating
that the RM Council feels the Provincial Appeals Board was to make a decision
regarding whether the Local Board of Appeal made a proper ruling with regards to
the appeal the Local Board was dealing with so council feels that they have no
responsibility for any legal costs that may have been realised by any other parties.
Carried.
- Golder 242/16 Harvey moved that we pay the Golder and Associates bill as submitted and
that we then forward it to Agrium.
Carried.
- Financial 243/16 Jorgenson moved that we approve the July statement of financial activities
as submitted.
Carried.
- Audit 244/16 Stevens moved that we approve the draft Audited Financial Statements
and the Statement of Financial Position and that all forms required be signed and
sent back to the Auditors.
Carried.

Accounts 245/16 Stevens moved that the list of accounts for August be approved for payment and that the list form part of these minutes.

Carried.

Planning 246/16 Stevens moved that we would entertain the approval of subdivision requested by Jerry Vandenameele once formal application is submitted through community planning.

Carried.

247/16 Stevens moved that we send a letter to Cheryl Loadman stating that the RM has no opposition to her proposal to house captive wildlife on her property for rehabilitation.

Carried.

248/16 Stevens moved that the Northern Light service agreement is approved once we are assured that he is responsible for any approach that is required and that the subdivision is approved once he pays all the fees required.

Carried.

249/16 Stevens moved that we approve the development permit for Clint Wahl on the SW 13 36 09 for a new barn.

Carried.

250/16 Stevens moved that we approve a development permit for Derrick Collee on the SW 27 36 09 for a steel building.

Carried.

251/16 Stevens moved that we approve a development permit for Darryl Wilson on the SW 23 34 07 for shop/storage building.

Carried.

Special Permit 252/16 Kool moved the issuance of a special event permit to Sarah Helgert and Cory Hjelsing for August 27th 2016 at the yard site on the SE 02 35 08 w3rd Parcel C for the hours of 4:00pm to 2:30 am.

Carried.

Next mtgs 253/16 Junop moved that the next planning meeting shall be set for Wednesday September 7th at 8:00AM and the next regular meeting shall be on September 15th at 8:00AM.

Carried.

254/16 Michalowski moved the meeting adjourn. 3:08pm

Reeve

Administrator